
RCW 65.04.140  Auditor as custodian of records.  The county 
auditor in his or her capacity of recorder of deeds is sole custodian 
of all books in which are recorded deeds, mortgages, judgments, liens, 
incumbrances, and other instruments of writing, indexes thereto, maps, 
charts, town plats, survey and other books and papers constituting the 
records and files in said office of recorder of deeds, and all such 
records and files are, and shall be, matters of public information, 
free of charge to any and all persons demanding to inspect or to 
examine the same, or to search the same for titles of property. It is 
said recorder's duty to arrange in suitable places the indexes of said 
books of record, and when practicable, the record books themselves, to 
the end that the same may be accessible to the public and convenient 
for said public inspection, examination, and search, and not interfere 
with the said auditor's personal control and responsibility for the 
same, or prevent him or her from promptly furnishing the said records 
and files of his or her said office to persons demanding any 
information from the same. The said auditor or recorder must and 
shall, upon demand, and without charge, freely permit any and all 
persons, during reasonable office hours, to inspect, examine, and 
search any or all of the records and files of his or her said office, 
and to gather any information therefrom, and to make any desired notes 
or memoranda about or concerning the same, and to prepare an abstract 
or abstracts of title to any and all property therein contained. The 
county auditor has fulfilled this obligation regarding those records 
that can be accessed by the public on the county auditor's website. 
[2021 c 122 § 7; 2012 c 117 § 207; 1886 p 163 § 1; 1883 p 34 § 1; Code 
1881 § 2736; RRS § 10611.]

Finding—Intent—2021 c 122: See note following RCW 2.32.050.
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